MINUTES OF AN EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF KEDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
TUESDAY, 20 OCTOBER 2020
MEETING HELD IN THE MEETING ROOM AT KEDINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE, ARMS LANE,

KPC 126-03

KEDINGTON

Present: Clir Simon McGuire (Chairman)
Clir Joe Harrison (Vice-Chairman)
Councillor Heather Carre-Skinner
Clir Ann Naylor
Clir Stella Wilsher
Clir Terry Wheeler

In attendance: Ms Marion Farrant — Parish Clerk

Also in attendance: No Parishioners present

Meeting held under Regulation 6 of the Local Authorities and Police and Crime Panels
(Coronavirus) (Flexibility of Local Authority and Police and Crime Panel Meetings
(England and Wales) Regulations 2020.

Welcome and apologies
The Chairman welcomed all present. There were no apologies for absence.

In accordance with Section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to
Meetings) Act 1960, the Parish Council is invited to resolve that members
of the public and representatives of the press be excluded from the
meeting during consideration of item 3, as publicity would be prejudicial
to the public interest due to the confidential nature of the business to be
transacted

Agenda item 2 resolved under a resolution put forward by the Chairman and
seconded by Councillor Wheeler.

To reconsider resolution passed on agenda Item 8 (to discuss the closure
of the footpath of part of the footpath along The Cut, Mill Road and to
consider whether a claim should be made for a Definitive Map
Modification Order (DMMO) or alternative means of recording public
rights) discussed at the Parish Council Meeting KPC 126-02 held on
06 October 2020, in consideration of new information coming forward
Councillor Carre-Skinner asked for it to be noted that she was not present at
KPC meeting 126-02.

These minutes have been redacted due to the confidential nature of the
matter being discussed.

ACTION




It was discussed that an “open letter” could be sent out to the whole village to
give clarity on the situation, rather than a consultation letter.

A resolution was put forward by Councillor Wilsher and seconded by Councillor
Naylor to modify the decision taken at the last meeting that a consultation letter
be sent out to Parishioners but instead an “open letter” be drafted and sent out
providing the facts of the matter, to give Parishioner the correct information on
the piece of land adjacent to the Watermill. Also, that the Parish Council would
not pursue the DMMO. There were no other resolutions; majority in favour;
resolution carried.

The meeting closed at 8.25 p.m.

The date of the next meeting of Kedington Parish Council will be Tuesday,
17 November 2020 commencing at 7.40 p.m. in The Meeting Room, Parish
Council Office, Arms Lane, Kedington. This will be dependent on any
restrictions laid down by Government because of the Coronavirus/Covid-19
pandemic.




